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The Entrance Public School 
TERM 4 Week 9 2022 

 
A Safe, Respectful and Engaged Community 

 
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 
Presentation Day 
On Thursday and Friday this week we have had the pleasure of 
celebrating the achievements of our students. Many of our 
students have been recognised for their achievements in the 
classroom, on the playground and sportsfields. Thank you to Mrs 
Haslam for you organisation of these days.  
 
TEPS in the news!!!  
We are proud to note The Entrance PS has been identified in 
the media as one of top performing schools for NAPLAN 
movement. Mrs Haslam will talk about that in her article. 
Congratulations Team TEPS!   
 
Reports 
Reports will be sent home with all students on Monday 12 
December. Please take the time to sit down and discuss and 
celebrate these reports with your children to develop personal 
responsibility for their learning. 
 
Enrolment 2023  
If you know of a family who intends to enrol, please encourage 
them to contact us to arrange an enrolment interview. If you 
know that you will be moving and not returning to The 
Entrance in 2023, please contact our front office team to let 
them know.  
 
Step-up Day  
Students will be spending part of Tuesday in their 2023 class 
groups and teachers. This will give our students some comfort 
knowing who they will be with when they return next year.  
 
Christmas Concert – Thursday 15 December  
We are excited to present a Christmas Concert for the first time 
since 2019. Starting at 1:00pm, we will showcase the talents of 
our students as we celebrate this special time of year.  
 
Our P&C will be on hand to sell raffle tickets, with some great 
prizes on offer and there will be a sausage sizzle for parents.   
 
Final Newsletter 
We will be publishing our final Newsletter for 2022 next week.  
                 
Matthew Browning 
Relieving Principal  
 
 

COMING EVENTS 
TERM 4 

 
Week 9 
 
Thurs 8th December 
• K-2 Presentation Day -

9.30am 
 
Fri 9th December 
• Book Fair 
• 3-6 Presentation Day – 

9.30am 
 
Week 10 
 
Tues 13th December 
• Yr. 6 Graduation 

Assembly – 9.30am 
• Step Up Day – 12.30pm 
• Yr. 6 Farewell at Diggers -

5.45pm 
 
Wed 14th December 
• PBL Community Award 

Assembly – 9.30am 
 
Thurs 15 December 
• Christmas Concert 
 
Fri 16 December 
• Year 6 Mingara Fun Day 
• Last Day for Students 

 
2023 

 
TERM 1 

 
Week 1  
 
Tues 31 January 
• First Day for Students 

 
 

NOTES YOU SHOULD HAVE 
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DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 
 
SCHOOL LEADERS 2023 
Congratulations to our Student Leaders for 2023 who were formally announced at Friday’s 3-6 
Presentation Day Assembly. 
                   School Captains                   Jameel Moosa and Isabelle Wheele 
                   Vice Captains                        Jeremy Gerber and Rosie Fatiaki 
                   Aboriginal Leaders              Mikayla Killey and Brydan Holmes 
                   Pelicans                                  Mariam Knanishoo and Sam Steele 
                   Swans                                      Isla Budden and Piper Angove 
                   Ospreys                                   Max House and Kristelle Rennie 
                   Seagulls                                  Piper Farr and Phoenix Day 
 
 
TOP FIVE MOST IMPROVED PRIMARY SCHOOLS 
The Entrance Public School is proud to share our recent 
achievements in State and National Assessments. As a 
school we continue to improve our results in Literacy 
and Numeracy. 
 
The Daily Telegraph published the analysis 
that compared a five-year change in NAPLAN 
results from 2017 and 2021.  It revealed the schools 
which have improved their Year 5 scores the most. 
It was calculated by each school’s combined results 
for each NAPLAN subject in 2017 and compared these 
to the 2021 results. 
 
TEPS have ranked third behind two small schools that 
have a much lower student enrolment in comparison 
to ours. The article highlighted collaborative education, 
dedicated teachers and evidence-based learning 
as key indicators for the significant improvement. 
 
https://www.dailytelegraph.com.au/newslocal/central-coast/naplan-central-coast-schools-that-have-
improved-the-most-in-five-years/news-story/8e7c02b558386eeede0b0a2c8c074f79 
 
 
PRESENTATION DAY 2022 
Congratulations to every single student who attended our Presentation Day assemblies. 
Outstanding behaviour and respect were shown throughout the entire assembly. Well done to 
all the award winners on your achievements this year. A special mention, to our School Captains 
who did a marvellous job at running the presentation and to Mr Browning for his inspiring speech 
that reflected the amazing opportunities The Entrance Public School provides to ensure our 
students receive a well-rounded, quality education. 
 
 
Liana Haslam 
Relieving Deputy Principal  
 
 

https://www.dailytelegraph.com.au/newslocal/central-coast/naplan-central-coast-schools-that-have-improved-the-most-in-five-years/news-story/8e7c02b558386eeede0b0a2c8c074f79
https://www.dailytelegraph.com.au/newslocal/central-coast/naplan-central-coast-schools-that-have-improved-the-most-in-five-years/news-story/8e7c02b558386eeede0b0a2c8c074f79


The Entrance Public School  3 T:02 4332 2422 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Central Coast Council Community Events  
 
Central Coast Council have announced the below events will be taking place in our community 
during December and January. It is always a pleasure to see many of our families taking part in 
these community events.  
 
Central Coast Council Events  Date 
Rolling Sets  Saturday 10 of December in Memorial Park. Run by Kingdom 

Sounds  
Twilight Markets Saturday 17 of December in the Waterfront Plaza. Run by 

Browse Events 
Christmas Eve Carols Saturday 24 of December in Memorial Park. Run by JC 

Entertainment 
New Year’s Eve Celebrations Saturday 31 of December in Memorial Park. Run by Central 

Coast Council 
Gluten Free Markets Friday 13th of January in the Waterfront Plaza. Run by Browse 

Events. 
School Holiday Activations Wednesday 18 of January in Memorial Park. Run by Central 

Coast Council 
Pop-Up Dining Friday 20 of January in the Waterfront Plaza. 
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Holiday Mental Health Support Sessions. 
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Enrolments for Garawa Preschool are now open for 
2023. 

 
Please contact The Entrance Public School for information and 

an enrolment pack. 
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Guessing Competition 

 
P & C Guessing Competition at Canteen 
 
Pre-school – Yr 2 
Yr 3 – Yr 6 
 
$1 a guess. 
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New Uniform Update 
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The Bay Rugby Club    
 
 
 
 
 

The Bay Vikings is a family friendly club that focus on teamwork, discipline, 
safety and enjoyment across all age groups and grades within our club. We 

have an outstanding volunteer team from coaches, support staff and 
committee that are dedicated to reshaping rugby in this new environment. 
The Bay Vikings have built a close-knit rugby club that is passionate about 

Union on and off the field. 

Our home ground is located at Sir Joseph Banks Oval in Bateau Bay, our 
dedicated Rugby field also boasts two additional training areas, a large car 

park and a second story clubhouse on the halfway line providing the 
perfect place to both watch the games and socialise. 

We invite you to Sir Joseph Banks Oval to grab some lunch from one of the 
best BBQs on the Coast, watch a game, enjoy the atmosphere and best of 

all, support your local men, women, and kids! 

We encourage the community to come on down and enjoy the beautiful 
grounds, great atmosphere and, of course, the game of Rugby Union. 
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We are running a set of bridge lessons for beginners in February/March next year. 
 
Our Club commenced playing bridge in 1975 on a Saturday afternoon in the library of 
The Entrance High School. Further sessions followed, firstly in the Australian Postal 
Institute rooms at Gosford and then the Wamberal Surf Club. 

The Central Coast Bridge Club presently has a membership of over 280 and rising and 
two of our foundation members are still playing on a regular basis. 

 

 
Address 
415 The Entrance Road Long Jetty NSW 2261 
 
Directions 
The Central Coast Bridge Club has a bus route at its door. We have parking at the back 
of the club, with the entry in Pacific Street Long Jetty (directly behind LiquorLand). You 
will find us in the Long Jetty shopping strip situated next to Pizza Inn. 
 
Telephone 
02 4339 3824 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.redbus.com.au/timetables
tel:0243393824
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Have your details changed? 
 
If any of your details have changed please fill in the following form and hand into school reception. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

The Entrance Public School 2023 
 
We are preparing for 2023 and will appreciate if not returning 

to The Entrance Public School to let the office know ASAP 
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